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Dear Ms Wood 
 
Allocation limits for the 3.4 GHz and 3.7 GHz bands 
 
TPG Telecom Limited welcomes the opportunity to make this further submission to the Australian 
Competition and Consumer Commission (ACCC) in response to its consultation paper on allocation 
limits for the 3.4 and 3.7 GHz bands (Consultation Paper).  
 
TPG and Telstra submitted an application for ACCC authorisation of interrelated agreements in 
respect of a Multi-Operator Core Network (MOCN) commercial arrangement on 23 March 2022, 
which was after the ACCC released its Consultation Paper on 2 March 2022.  
 
It is unclear whether the proposed MOCN arrangement raises any matters related to the ACCC’s 
advice on allocation limits that were not mentioned in its Consultation Paper, but which the ACCC 
now considers relevant. 
 
Given how important the allocation limits are, and the mismatch in timing between the ACCC’s 
proposed advice on allocation limits and its decision on the proposed MOCN arrangement, we 
request the ACCC further consult on its proposed approach before finalising its advice. 
 
TPG appreciates the ACCC intends to finalise its advice to the ACMA by 1 August 2022. If timing is 
a consideration, a targeted consultation may be warranted, particularly if the ACCC intends to 
comment on matters related to the proposed MOCN arrangement. 
 
Spectrum authorisations and geographic boundaries 
 
We recognise the ACCC may feel it is necessary to consider spectrum authorisation agreements 
(particularly longer-term authorisations) when providing its advice on allocation limits.  
 
However, TPG is unclear how the ACCC proposes to approach this topic due to the lack of 
precedent. Spectrum authorisation agreements were not considered in the advices given by the 
ACCC for recent auctions, so it is unclear how the ACCC (or the ACMA) would treat authorisation 
agreements now for the purpose of setting allocation limits for the 3.4 and 3.7 GHz bands.  
 
We propose the ACCC distinguishes between short-term authorisation agreements and long-term 
authorisation agreements.  
 
We are strongly of the view that short-term authorisation agreements should not form part of the 
ACCC’s consideration of allocation limits for spectrum. Short-term authorisations have a limited 
impact on the long-term structure of spectrum holdings and for this reason should be deemed 
immaterial to the ACCC’s advice on allocation limits. 






